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NOT YET APPROVED 
Carrollwood Recreation District Board — Executive Meeting Minutes 

June 8, 2020  
 
THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS SAID. 
THE NOTES CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE TRANSCRIBING  
EXACT PHRASING AS CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 

 
The Board of Trustees of the Carrollwood Recreation District (CRD) typically conducts its meetings in 
person. Due to the current state of emergency and the current statewide safer-at home order, this 
meeting was conducted via communications media technology pursuant to Executive Order Number 
20-69, issued by the Governor of the State of Florida on March 20, 2020. 
 
1. Call To Order 

• President Mark Snellgrove called the meeting to order: 6:00 p.m. 
Joseph Costa made changes to the May 2020 meeting minutes. 

 
2. Roll Call (roll not called for Executive Meeting) 
 
Members present: 
Members present: 
Michael Carelli Original Carrollwood Park  Present 
Joseph Costa Secretary  Present 
Suzan “Suzy” Giunta Vice President & Grounds Not  Present 
Paul Siddall Recreation/Tennis  Present 
Mark Georgiades Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Present 
Chrissie Price Community Development Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair  Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
 

• Executive Meeting Adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
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Carrollwood Recreation District Board — Budget Hearing 
June 8, 2020  

 
THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS SAID. 
THE NOTES CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE TRANSCRIBING  
EXACT PHRASING AS CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 

 
The Board of Trustees of the Carrollwood Recreation District (CRD) typically conducts its meetings in 
person. Due to the current state of emergency and the current statewide safer-at home order, this 
meeting was conducted via communications media technology pursuant to Executive Order Number 
20-69, issued by the Governor of the State of Florida on March 20, 2020. 
 
1. Call To Order Budget Hearing 

• President Mark Snellgrove called the meeting to order: 6:32 p.m. 
 

2. Roll Call 
 
Members present: 
Michael Carelli Original Carrollwood Park  Present 
Joseph Costa Secretary  Present 
Suzan “Suzy” Giunta Vice President & Grounds Not Present 
Paul Siddall Recreation/Tennis  Present 
Mark Georgiades Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Present 
Chrissie Price Community Development Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair  Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
3.  Determination of Quorum 

• Yes: Eight Trustees present. 
 
4.  Budget Presentation by Treasurer Mark Georgiades 

• Trustee Georgiades briefly reviewed points of interest on the 2020-2021 annual budget, 
stating that, “It is our goal is to meet a $620,017.00 budget.” 

• Trustee Snellgrove asked for comments from the Public: 

• Resident Dr. Anna Brown: asked about budget contingencies. Trustee Georgiades explained 
that contingencies are for issues that may arise. Trustee Carelli added that we rarely spend the 
entire amount, and that contingencies are for unexpected expenses. He also stated that we 
push some projects off to make sure there are funds in reserve. 

• Resident Dave Williams: asked how we came up with the maintenance budget and did we 
hold off on lake testing. Trustee Snellgrove explained, in-brief, the bidding process and the 
precedent set by previous budgets. He added that we did not hold off on lake testing. 

• Budget Hear Closed: 6:43 p.m. 
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• Trustee Georgiades made a motion to Adopt the 2020-2021 – FYE Budget – based on the 
District tax rate of $600.00, to be assessed and collected upon the taxable property of the 
District for 2021 – FYE. 

• Motion seconded by Trustee Carelli 

• Vote: 8 in favor; 0 opposed 
 
5.  Public Comment Opened For Regular Meeting 

• Resident Shelley Stewart: – read an open letter by the Board’s former Office  
Manager, Laura Allegri: 
(Note: the letter is as received and uncorrected) 

Trustees, 
 
It has been my pleasure to have had the opportunity to work at the Recreation Center these last 6 
years. I have really enjoyed my time there, helping each of you as well as getting to know the resi-
dents. I have told Janet to call or text me with any questions or concerns and that I will gladly help 
her with the Audit in the fall. 
 
I am very grateful to the Board for offering me the use of the Recreation Center for my upcoming 
wedding. Sam and I have decided to change venues as we are down to the wire with no decision 
having been made. We appreciate the gesture and look forward to moving back to Original Carroll-
wood. 
 
Thank You, 
Laura Allegri 

 

• Dr. Rick Dylan: Noted that in the budget, under SCP, there are estimates for the fencing. Trus-
tee Snellgrove said that Trustee O’Donnell would explain further. 

 

• Public in attendance include: 

• Jack Griffie: 

• Andrea Griffie  

• Sheila Santafemia: 

• Eli: 

• Dr. Anna Brown: 

• David Williams: 

• Gary Greene (job applicant) 

• Steve Bourland (job applicant) 

Public Comment Closed: 6:46 p.m. 
 
6.  Consent Agenda Approval, including: 

• Motion by Trustee Costa to approve the consent agenda.  

• Motion Seconded by Trustee Price 

• Approval of May 2020 Treasurer’s Report 
• Approval of May 11, 2020 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes 
• Approval of May 11, 2020 Regular Meeting Minutes 
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• Vote: 8 in favor; 0 opposed 
 

 
7.  Regular Agenda 

 
 Mark Georgiades — Treasurer Matters: 

• Trustee Georgiades: No new business. 

 Mark Snellgrove – President Matters: 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove:   

• Discussed future dates for Off-Duty Deputies at White Sands Beach. Trustee Snellgrove 
deferred to Trustee Shidler regarding Off-Duty Deputies. The dates and times 
suggested included: July 4th and 5th, 1-7 p.m. The Trustee also added that there would 
not be a neighborhood parade or ski show this year as per the CCA. 

• Personnel Matters: Maintenance Position Interviews 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove: explained, in regard to the wedding of Laura Allegri, who was 
promised use of the rec center for her wedding, that when asked about use of the 
room, he was forced to abide by Hillsborough County Guidelines. According to Shelley 
Steward, the wedding is now taking place at the Carrollwood Cultural Center. Trustee 
Carelli cited the Governor’s press released stating that venues can be opened at 50 
percent capacity. Trustee Shidler, warned that we could not guarantee the room, if the 
Governor and/or Hillsborough County change their protocols regarding Covid-19 social 
distancing. Trustee Siddall explained that he works for the state, and he advises that 
we should follow state and then county guidelines, which at this point, is 50 percent. 
Trustee Siddall explained that the board did not make decisions out of malice. We 
should apologize to Laura and establish a new policy moving forward. Our contract for 
rentals should state that rentals are subject to change based on the state’s covid 
occupancy regulations. 

• Trustee Snellgrove: there are two candidates interested in the Board maintenance 
position.  

1. Steve Bourland: stated that he realized that spending time on this part time job would 
take away from his regular job but wanted to address an issue at White Sands Beach 
(which Trustee Shidler addressed). Trustee Shidler stated that seaweed at the WSB is 
an on-going issue. The Trustee, using his phone, showed photos of a portable backhoe, 
because doing the job by hand is far too much for one individual to do in the allotted 
time. The Trustee explained the 2 ½ hour process: the seaweed is raked, loaded with 
pitchfork onto a wheelbarrow, and carted to a vehicle for disposal because it starts to 
smell. The next day, the seaweed is back. The job is overwhelming. Steve cannot fully 
commit to the job. Steve has a lawncare business but has cut down is accounts 
significantly. 

2. Gary Greene: Gary stated that he and his wife have lived in Original Carrollwood for 
more than 12 years. He is proud of the community. He is approaching retirement (and 
will retire at the end of the year). He has his wife’s A-OKAY to get the job. He is 
mechanically inclined. He said, “This job will fit my lifestyle.” He currently gets off of 
work at 2:00 p.m., and can be here by 2:45 or 3:00 p.m.  
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3. Trustee Snellgrove: Suggested that the Board offer the job to Gary Greene, but also use 
Steve, whenever necessary. Trustee Shidler stated that Steve did excellent work helping 
at WSB. 

 
Suzan Giunta — Vice President & Grounds 

• Trustee Giunta: Not Present 
 
 Paul Siddall — Recreation Center & Tennis 
 

• Trustee Siddall: has tried three times to get the tennis company back to make good on the 
warranty and fix the courts. The company has not responded. Trustee Carelli will call the com-
pany. 

• Trustee Siddall: What are my responsibilities as Rec Center/Tennis Chair. Trustee Snellgrove 
provided a brief of his duties as they have typically been conducted. 

 
 Michael Carelli — Original Carrollwood Park: 
 

• Trustee Carelli: has been getting calls about using the softball field and soccer field, 
however, the park is not officially open. The Trustee has asked Janet to set up a sign-up 
sheet for residents. Residents do not have to pay, but will be assigned a time-slot.  

 
 
 
 Three employees from the lawn maintenance service ASI attended the meeting.  
 The group of men came to discuss confusion over “alleged” charges to Original 
 Carrollwood 
 

• Eric, of ASI: stated that there have not been any repairs done on the irrigation since 
January. The gentleman detailed issues that have arisen over the past few months. The 
only money billed was the $518.00 in January. The other issues are estimates for 
repairs not yet approved. Trustee Snellgrove explained that the cost to the Board is 
nearly $800 per month (nearly $9,600 per year) to check the sprinkler system. The 
Trustee questioned Eric on how the Board is supposed to know what is actually being 
done and when. Trustee Snellgrove also asked about modifying the contract. Eric said 
that they would be happy to modify the contract. The Trustee asked about the 
outstanding estimates for repairs. Eric stated that the two estimates amount to: 
$3,402.25. Trustee Georgiades asked about treating dollar weed. Joe (from ASI) 
explained how it is done. Trustee Shidler asked if they (ASI) are in fact breaking the 
sprinkler heads and other equipment as part of their regular maintenance. Eric said 
that the equipment is made of plastic. The stuff breaks easily. Joe added that if they 
break something, they make note of it on their report. Joe also said that the heads are 
on flex pipes which typically give and don’t break. Eric added that when the plastic 
risers wear out, they stay up and are more prone to damage. Trustee Snellgrove asked 
why SCP is in such bad shape. Eric explained that SCP has expensive equipment, 
specifically the valves and rotors. ASI Phone Number: 407-338-9719. Trustee Snellgrove 
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explained that we have seen a drop-in revenue like any other business. Joe added that 
ASI could inspect every other month. Trustee Snellgrove explained that there have 
been complaints, including: the dog park not being mowed, and one area where a 
worker was caught on camera not fertilizing an area that was paid for under contract. 
Trustee Siddall, asked that when mowing, to try not to hit the fence in the dog park. 
Resident Jack Griffie asked who is in charge of adjusting the water supply. Eric stated 
that they check those levels continually based on the weather and the need. 
 

• Trustee Georgiades: suggested that we do not need a monthly inspection at $800 per 
month.  

• Trustee Carelli: suggested that we create a specific schedule, not go on a regimented 
every other month schedule. The Trustee suggested: a modified schedule, a lower 
inspection rate and a lower hourly repair rate. 

• Trustee Price: Suggested we negotiate on price. The Trustee asked Steve to comment. 
Steve suggested a schedule and added that we can always call to discuss hot spots. 
Steve suggested a schedule of six times per year. Steve suggested that the cost for the 
valves was not out of the ordinary. 

 
 Kevin Shidler — White Sands Beach: 
 

• Trustee Shidler: Shidler has fielded numerous calls about crowds at Original 
Carrollwood Park, teams are showing up and organized practices are taking place. 
Organized teams are not supposed to play at the park. Trustee Carelli said the issue is 
that Hillsborough County Parks are still closed. In three months, this problem will go 
away. 
 

• Trustee Shidler: The opening of the park went well, and we have not had too many 
people at the beach. 

 
 David O’Donnell — Scotty Cooper Park: 
 

• Trustee O’Donnell: TECO was at SCP today working on changing over the electricity to 
our poles.  

• Trustee O’Donnell: Has procured a number of quotes for fencing at Scotty Cooper Park. 
The Trustee’s choice is West Florida Fence (current estimate: $8,695.12). The Trustee 
suggests paying only: $7,205.12, which can be accomplished by removing the entrance 
gate line-item from the price. 
 

• Trustee O’Donnell made a motion to award the fence work at SCP to West Florida 
Fence in the amount of $7,205.12; work to be completed in FY 2020-2010. (As advised 
by the Chair, the motion and budget DID NOT include installing a locking gate at Scotty 
Cooper Park. 

• Motion Seconded by: Trustee Carelli 

• Vote: 7 in favor; 2 opposed 
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• Sheila Santafemia: voiced her concern that the neighborhood has taken time to secure 
White Sands Beach and Original Carrollwood Park but has not taken steps to protect 
our most vulnerable — our children — at Scotty Cooper Park. Sheila has personally 
seen pedophiles, homeless people and others who don’t belong in the park.  

 
 Trustee Price — Community Development: 

 

• Trustee Price: Will have signage proposals for the next board meeting. 
 
 
7.  Other Business:  
 

• Trustee Snellgrove: Jim Powell stated that the CCA Board voted against having a Fourth 
of July parade and ski show considering the ongoing Pandemic.  

8.  Adjourn 

• Trustee Siddall: made a motion to adjourn 

• Motion seconded by Trustee Price 

• Vote: 8 in favor; 0 opposed 

• Meeting ended at 8:45 p.m. 
 
Meeting minutes recorded by Trustee Costa 
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AS CORRECTED  
Carrollwood Recreation District Board Executive Meeting Minutes 

May 11, 2020  
 
THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS SAID. 
THE NOTES CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE TRANSCRIBING  
EXACT PHRASING AS CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 

 
The Board of Trustees of the Carrollwood Recreation District (CRD) typically conducts its meetings in 
person. Due to the current state of emergency and the current statewide safer-at home order, this 
meeting was conducted via communications media technology pursuant to Executive Order Number 
20-69, issued by the Governor of the State of Florida on March 20, 2020. 
 
1. Call To Order 

• President Mark Snellgrove called the meeting to order: 6:00 p.m. 
Joseph Costa made changes to the April 2020 meeting minutes. 

 
2. Roll Call (rolled not called for Executive Meeting) 
 
Members present: 
Members present: 
Michael Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Not Present 
Joseph Costa Secretary  Present 
Suzan “Suzy” Giunta Vice President & Grounds  Present 
Paul Siddall Recreation/Tennis  Present 
Mark Georgiades Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Present 
Chrissie Price Community Development Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair  Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
 

• Executive Meeting Adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
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Carrollwood Recreation District Board Regular Meeting Minutes 
May 11, 2020 

 
THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS SAID. 
THE NOTES CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE TRANSCRIBING  
EXACT PHRASING AS CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 

 
The Board of Trustees of the Carrollwood Recreation District (CRD) typically conducts its meetings in 
person. Due to the current state of emergency and the current statewide safer-at home order, this 
meeting was conducted via communications media technology pursuant to Executive Order Number 
20-69, issued by the Governor of the State of Florida on March 20, 2020. 
 
1.  Call To Order 

• President Mark Snellgrove called the meeting to order: 6:30 p.m. 

 
2.  Roll Call 
 
Trustees: 
Members present: 
Michael Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Not Present 
Joseph Costa Secretary  Present 
Suzan “Suzy” Giunta Vice President & Grounds  Present 
Paul Siddall Recreation/Tennis  Present 
Mark Georgiades Treasurer . Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Present 
Chrissie Price Community Development Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair  Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
3.  Determination of Quorum 

• Yes: Eight Trustees present. 
 
4.  Public Comment Opened  

• Board Attorney Ken Tinkler n/c 

• Bryan Huls – Would like to thank the board. The entry to OC looks good. Duck Island is ready 
for the regularly scheduled maintenance, trees need trimming and weeds need pulling. 

• Jim Powell n/c 

• Jack Griffie n/c 

• Andrea Griffie – would like to verify that the residents’ letter was received. 

• Sheila Santafemia: I am here to hear about the budget and would like to voice my concern 
about the keyed entrance to SCP. Also, can we apply for Grants to fund some neighborhood 
projects? 

• Dr. Anna Brown – Two things to share. Hills. Cty public schools. 1. More than 140 feeding cites 
for the public. 2. Anyone can go to a school cite for food. 3. I understand there will be a budget 
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discussion and would like to ensure the funds are allocated for the securing of Scotty Cooper 
Park. 

• Eli: n/c 

• Jim Ragsdale – Would like to know when our parks will be open. 

• Dr. Rick Dylan – After thinking about securing SCP, I think it is a good idea, especially since our 
other parks have keyed access. 

Public Comment Closed: 6:41 p.m. 
 
5.  Consent Agenda Approval, including: 

• Motion by Trustee O’Donnell to approve the consent agenda.  

• Motion Seconded by Trustee Costa 

• Approval of April 2020 Treasurer’s Report 
• Approval of April 13, 2020 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes 
• Approval of April 13, 2020 Regular Meeting Minutes 
• Vote: 8 in favor; 0 opposed 

 
 
Trustee Snellgrove introduced General Council Ken Tinkler: 

• Ken Tinkler General Council: The Governor has begun Phase-1 of the opening process. Restau-
rants are opening with lower occupancy. At this point, Hillsborough County has opened wilder-
ness parks only — not public parks or skate parks or dog parks. The best way to learn about 
policy is to default to the Hillsborough County website. They have not given a timeline for 
opening the parks. Most likely, it will be next week — two weeks after the Governor’s original 
order. This will be dependent on CDC guidelines regarding social distancing. 

• Trustee Snellgrove asked the attorney to elaborate:  You are a special district designated by 
the Governor, and that distinction could be taken away. The County has the expertise in fol-
lowing the Governor’s orders, and as an entity within the county, the special district should 
follow County guidelines. 

• Jim Powell: I think it is prudent to follow Hillsborough County as long as cases don’t spike. 

• Bryan Huls: Will this change happen at the Governor’s Thursday meeting? Ken Tinkler said 
that Hillsborough County has not made the step yet and neither has the state. 

• Kevin Shidler: The Board must consider that there is no guard or security at Scotty Cooper 
Park (meaning, there is no one to address social distancing regulations). At Scotty Cooper Park, 
we are responsible for too many people gathering at the park, for example, ten people on the 
peer fishing. Council recommends posting the order from the state. Trustee Shidler: so moving 
forward, White Sands Beach could open at dawn as usual, when the order is changed. 

• Chrissie Price: Are there specific rules about cleaning the bathrooms. Ken Tinkler advised that 
we don’t know what those rules are yet. If there is a question, defer to the CDC website. 

• Trustee Siddall: Will we open White Sands Beach? And will that put us in more liability? 

• Trustee Snellgrove: There is confusion about White Sands beach. 

• Ken Tinkler: The beaches that have opened outside of Hillsborough County are places where 
social distance requirements can easily be met. Your park (White Sands Beach) fits more into 
the description of a neighborhood park, not a beach. 

• Trustee Siddall: The boat ramp is closing at 4:30 when it used to be opened later.  
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• Trustee Shidler: The problem is people are abusing the privilege, and we have to pay extra for 
the guard when people don’t follow the rules. 

• Trustee Siddall: Do we need another meeting if the Governor opens the parks? 

• Ken Tinkler: I think, given the way you operate, your president can make that decision. 

• Mark Snellgrove: I am in full agreement with that. In my view, if we have any issues, Ken has 
to defend our actions.  

 
6.  Regular Agenda 

 
Suzan Giunta — Vice President & Grounds 

• Trustee Giunta: Resident Brian Huls mentioned having work done at Duck Island to trim 
the trees and pull the weeks. Trustee Giunta asked if she could reach out to someone 
with a lawn service. There is a proposal from ASI on the agenda to clear the island on 
Samara, but the Trustee said she could probably get a better price. Trustee Snellgrove 
said that ASI is not responding to emails. 

• There will be a three percent increase in the grounds maintenance budget. Trustee 
Snellgrove, asked what we are getting for our money?  

• Trustee Siddall said, if they find something broken, they provide an estimate to fix it. 
Trustee Giunta said that we can probably cancel that part of the contract. ASI is 
charging $780 to check our irrigation system, which includes all the zones. In regard to 
the grounds maintenance, there does not seem to be accountability. Trustee O’Donnell 
stated that if that what it costs to check sprinklers, we should open a sprinkler checking 
business. 

 
Mark Georgiades — Treasurer Matters: 

• Trustee Georgiades: I received from Trustee Price the estimated cost of $35,000 
for the refurbishing of the entry signs on Lake Carroll Way. I’ve also heard from 
Trustee O’Donnell in regard to budgeting Scotty Cooper Park. I request all Board 
members to send in their budgets. 

• We received an invoice for an ice-machine purchased last summer. They tried to use 
our credit card. It did not work. It took them nine months to get back in touch with 
us. Trustee Siddall asked the cost of the ice-machine: $1,900. 

 
• Lucas Howes (a resident) joined the meeting at 7:03 p.m. 

 
Mark Snellgrove – President Matters: 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove:   

• A legal notice for the upcoming budget hearing was published in the Tampa Bay 
Times Newspaper on May 6, 2020 

• Question: Would the Board like to request an Off-Duty Deputy Sheriff for WSB on: 
May 25, (Memorial Day Weekend) and any other weekend thereafter? 
 

• Personnel Matters – Janet Bourland started work today at 2:00 p.m. Prior to 
Laura Allegri, the hours were three hours per day, five days a week. Janet retired 
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from her previous job. We need to provide some financial security, so we have 
assigned the office hours of 2:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. Trustee Siddall asked if she 
could work until 6:30. Trustee Snellgrove said he would check on it. Moving 
forward, Laura and Shelley will only get paid when they are training Janet. 
 

• Shelley Stewart recommended Janet Bourland’s husband for the maintenance 
position. 
 

• Trustee Giunta – said he looks like a good candidate 
 

• Trustee Siddall – had recommended a person (numerous times) but the person 
has not been given an opportunity to interview for the position. Trustee 
Snellgrove asked if the gentleman was Trustee Siddall’s neighbor. Trustee 
Siddall stated that he hardly knows the gentleman. He’s just someone from the 
neighborhood. Trustee Shidler suggested that Trustee Snellgrove interview the 
gentleman and make a recommendation. Trustee Costa suggested that Trustee 
Snellgrove interview any qualified candidates and make a recommendation to the 
Board. 

• Shelley Stewart has done a phenomenal job; she loves helping the community. If 
you see her, thank her. 
 

• The Trustee has requested the restrooms be cleaned once per week. 
 

• Room rental request: The Anderson family would like to rent the Rec Center for a 
few hours. Their fishing club would pay for it. Trustee Snellgrove asked for 
comments: Trustee Costa asked if they would pay the standard $400 deposit. The 
Trustee replied yes. Trustee Shidler asked how long we typically rent the room 
for? A: $435 w/dance floor, $335 w/o dance floor. Trustee Shidler believes that 
we should charge our normal fee, not a prorated fee. Trustee Giunta said that this 
would set a precedent.  
Trustee Siddall stated that the Governor is talking about opening the parks 

• Trustee Shidler: We should request officers for memorial weekend in anticipation 
of the beaches opening. Trustee Siddall suggested 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

 
Michael Carelli — Original Carrollwood Park: Not Present. 
 

• Trustee Carelli: No new business. 
 

Kevin Shidler — White Sands Beach: 
 

• Trustee Shidler: We should follow the guidance of Council.  
 

David O’Donnell — Scotty Cooper Park: 
 

• Trustee O’Donnell: The Trustee is awaiting quotes for securing SCP. Trustee Costa said 
that as duly elected officials, the Board should simply make the decision to either 
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secure or not secure the park and to not canvas the entire neighborhood for opinions. 
Trustee O’Donnell agreed, as did Trustee Shidler. Trustee O’Donnell added that he 
would likely have a budget for securing the park next month. The Trustee was not 
happy with the initial details of the bids and has asked that they all be redone. 

• Trustee O’Donnall: Said that someone cut the chain locking SCP. 

• Trustee O’Donnell: Is there a timetable for conversion of the poles at SCP? Trustee 
Snellgrove: Ownership of the TECO poles has been transferred to the Board. 

 
Paul Siddall — Recreation Center & Tennis 
 

• Trustee Siddall: The Trustee is trying to make contact with the Tennis company so they can 
work on the courts. The Trustee is awaiting a call. 
 
 
 

Trustee Price — Community Development: 
 

• Trustee Price: Re: Budget Request for Entryway signage:  The project includes 

removal of the existing structures, zoning approval, design, engineering, permitting, 

fabrication, and installation with foundation of two new monument signs that meet 

current code. The Trustee would like to contract for this as a turnkey, design-build, if the 

rules allow, as the vendor has received zoning approval and provided the designs. The 

scope does not include replacement of the landscaping or up-lighting as needed. The 

requested budget for this project is $35,000.  

 
7.  Other Business:  
 

• Trustee Snellgrove: Eric Pellenbarg of the CCA Board voiced concern (i.e. social distanc-
ing) about the July 4th celebration at White Sands Beach. 

• Paul Siddall: Suggested that we must follow State, County and CDC guidelines, and if 
the guidelines are the same as now, we will not be able to have this celebration. 

• Trustee Shidler:  It seems to me that the Board should move forward with some event 
on July 4th, which is two months away. Trustee Siddall said the contract should be writ-
ten with a caveat that takes the social distancing rules into consideration, in case the 
event has to cancel. Trustee Siddall further stated that Hillsborough County schools 
don’t even know if they will open up summer sports. Trustee Snellgrove asked about 
the July 4th Parade. Trustee Siddall stated that we must follow social distancing rules. 
Trustee Snellgrove only stated this because it was mentioned by a member of the CCA 
Board and we should be Boards that share all information. 

• Trustee Siddall: Can you make sure you speak to Janet about the tricks people have in 
trying to get boat stickers? Trustee Shidler responded, already done. 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove reopened Public Comment at 8:27 p.m. There were no comments. 

 
8.  Adjourn 
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• Trustee Giunta: Motion to Adjourn 

• Motion Seconded by Trustee Costa 

• Vote: 8 in favor; 0 opposed 

• Meeting ended at 8:19 p.m. 
 
Meeting minutes recorded by Trustee Costa 
 


















































